
 

 

GVC Board of Representative Meeting Summary March 2023 
 
Updates: 
 
Financial Statement-Evaluating assets for future planning.  Statements were approved. 
 
Supervisor Steve Christy: Pima County Board Supervisor District 4 
-Board of Supervisor’s meeting: 
-Campbell avenue extension Sahuarita and Pima County are partnering. 
-Approved lease with EMS leasing company, Drexel Road.  Hospitality Center: Asylum Seekers 
will be housed here. 2.2 Million to rent hotels/motels for asylum seekers.  Run by Catholic 
Community Services.  Temporary Respite, shower facilities, helping to contact families etc… 
Humanitarian Services will be offered.   Current shelters are currently overrun.  1400-1800 
people a day are coming through.  All funds are Federal Funds. 
-Light weight litter bags are now available thru GVC to help with reminding people not to litter in 
our parks.  ADOT litter hotline to report littering:  877-354-8837 
 
Chief Chuck Wunder: Green Valley Fire District 
-Snakes are coming out-call them for removal.  They don’t want you to be bit.  May/June-they 
pick up about 1,000 snakes.  520-629-9200 for Snake Removal. 
-Enjoy your outdoors responsibly, be prepared with the right footwear, water, hats 
etc…Especially having a fully charged cell phone, so you can be rescued if necessary. 
-Fire season has already started.  Grass is primed and ready. Watch cigarettes, chains on cars. 
-Hydrants-Inspected annually.  Blue diamond markers should be replaced if your HOA has 
repaved the roads, to show where the hydrants are located. 
 
Commander Doug Kenyon: Green Valley Sheriff’s Auxiliary Volunteers 
-Scam this month is happening with GV churches and HOA websites (stealing names) and 
asking for gift cards. 
-Sheriff’s dept-350 traffic stops in Feb. with 57 citations.  
-84 incidents in FEb for the Auxiliary Volunteers. 4875 man hours, drove 7892 miles.  
Homeowners can register on their website for vacation checks. 
 
(Tom Murphy-Mayor and Scott Somers-CEO GVR not present for updates). 
 
Tom Berezny:  Board of Supervisors District 4 Representative: 
-Advocating for the continued partnership for Campbell ave extension. 
 
 
-GVC President’s Report-Debbie Kenyon: 
-Minor changes on by laws 
-2 open positions-1 member at large, and 1 treasurer.   
-Public health issues:  buffel grass is popping up again.  Mine is taking a look at this. What to 
look for, and how to eradicate it coming out next month. 
-Investigating how to best prepare for any hazmat emergencies that come up. 
-Forum’s:  Water reclamation, West Nile Virus, April 20th- 
-Upcoming Forum:  Domestic Violence  
-Many calls to office-Canoa Hills Trails Park are still letting dogs loose at the parks.  6ft leash 
law, joint blast from parks, law enforcement, and GVC on safety issues at the park for dog 
owners.  Protecting pets as well as humans. 
 



 

 

Brett Lee-NW Hospital Update 
-Opened specialty clinic at Duval Mine Road where the Urgent Care used to be. 
-Exploring more urgent care options. 
-Specialty:  Urogynecologist will also be available to Green Valley. 
-No shortages in staff. 
-No updates on GV hospital. 
 
County Presentation: 
-Carol ? and Corinne Gary 
 Private Roads issues: 
-How to get private Roads under Pima County maintenance. 
Step One: Dedication to the right of way. They require 50-60 feet of right away on either side of 
the road. 
Step Two:  Bring roads up to Pima County standards.  Costs involved: Engineering, Paving, etc.  
Standards: “Pima County Street Standards”-design, asphalt, condition standards. 
-The county then owns the road, and you are at their mercy for scheduling maintenance. 
-It’s been over 10 years since they’ve done any of this for HOA’s so it’s not a common 
occurrence. 
 
 


